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Dear Parent/Carer,

We have nearly run a full week now of the single breaktime and so far so good! On
average students are getting through the canteen in about 13 minutes. Our outside
catering pod has taken some pressure off the canteen and, as is often the case, student's
are adjusting their own behaviours to manage the new timings which is also helping. More
staff have been available for the break duties and that has led to different forms of
interactions which aid the building of positive relationships and community spirit.
Additionally it has also allowed staff to have a common break time and this not only helps
with well-being but also with staff networking, sharing of ideas and general staff cohesion.

In many respects this change is about raising expectations by sending out the message
that we can all commune positively with each other across all years groups. There is
nothing to fear about that and it combats student fragility whilst building resilience. Instead
of a slightly fractured day we are moving towards a more cohesive community feel. One
might say back to ‘how it was’ pre-Covid.

A huge shout-out to the twelve students across the school who attained awards or had
honourable mentions in the UKMT Junior Maths challenge this year. Their dedication ,
perseverance and passion for mathematics shone through and as a result they were
recognised for their efforts. Well done to all of them!

I’m sure you will have noticed the large amount of scaffolding that has been erected in and
around the school in the last fewmonths. This is a capital improvement project focussed on
replacing inefficient roofing across the school. Music has been completed and Maths is
in progress. When the exams have finished the main hall roof will be replaced. Once
completed we will have more energy efficient roofs and combined with a whole new
heating system we hope this will make us greener and more cost effective. Staff and
pupils should be commended for how well they have adapted to the room changes that
have had to occur as the work has progressed.

Examinations are now in their latter stages and will soon be paving the way for celebration
occasions and final farewells. This in turn will make space for the beginning of the
transition of our new Year 7 students into the school and a new sense of energy and
vitality as we power towards September. Staff have been out visiting our new students and
laying the foundations for their initial visit towards the end of this term.

Careers information is critical in schools and I couldn’t end this briefing without mentioning
the exceptional careers programme we have at John Colet school run by Mrs Sinacore
who presented nationally at the UniFrog conference just before half-term. She was held
up as a prime example of how careers education should be run in schools and we are lucky
to have her on the team.

Take care - Ian Brierly
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REMINDERS & NOTICES
DATES FOR YOUR DIARY

Year 9 Futures Day 19 June
Focus week 24 -28 June

PARKING - REMINDER

A PLEA : Please could you ensure that you do not park in or block access to the
Wendover Health Centre. IT IS NOT A DROP OFF ZONE and car issues are beginning to
impact significantly on the centre’s ability to operate effectively at key points in the
day.

SAFEGUARDING SPOTLIGHT

SEXTORTION

Young people are more vulnerable than ever due to the amount of time they typically spend
online. With this in mind, the National Crime Agency (NCA) has, earlier this week sent an alert
out to all schools nationally regarding “sextortion” and its prevalence. Please see this link for
further information about what it is, what the signs of it are and how you can support your
children to remain safe online.

OPPORTUNITIES

COVER SUPERVISOR REQUIRED : An excellent opportunity for any person who has just finished
education or any who may be considering a future career in education, or for anyone who would like a
role which can fit around their family life. If interested please contact Mrs Perry:
cperry@johncolet.co.uk

MODERN FOREIGN LANGUAGES VOLUNTEERS: If you speak French or Spanish and would like to
support our MFL department please contact Mrs Simpson, our Head of MFL, directly:
isimpson@johncolet.co.uk.
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https://www.nationalcrimeagency.gov.uk/news/nca-issues-urgent-warning-about-sextortion
mailto:cperry@johncolet.co.uk
mailto:isimpson@johncolet.co.uk
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SAFEGUARDING ADVICE FOR PARENTS : Click HERE for a higher res version
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https://drive.google.com/file/d/11aB8YAgavvnuATwV1O2Cq-Pdy85hOkOb/view?usp=sharing
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NEW FOOD & MENUS FROM OUR CATERERS
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SAFEGUARDING LEADS & INFORMATION

If parents have any concerns
about this practice or, believe
that any young person at John
Colet School might be at risk,
then please do contact one of
the members of our
Safeguarding Team via

safeguarding@johncolet.co.uk

TEACHER TRAINING

Teacher Training opportunities with Astra SCITT from September 2024
Whether you or someone you know is a recent graduate or potential career switcher, teaching
offers a rewarding, challenging and varied career. John Colet School works in partnership
with Astra School Centred Initial Teacher Training to provide training for new primary and
secondary teachers on a full-time or part-time basis. Astra works in partnership with over sixty
local schools across Buckinghamshire and all courses lead to Qualified Teacher Status (QTS)
and most applicants also study for the Postgraduate Certificate in Education (PGCE).
Generous tax-free bursaries are available in many secondary subjects and all courses are
eligible for student finance.

Our next Train to Teach Information Event will be held at The Misbourne School on Tuesday
14 May from 4.30pm to 6pm. Please see here for more information and details of how to
register.

Applications for teacher training are made through DfE Apply.
Do contact Astra (hello@astra-alliance.com)/01494 787573 if you would like to know more.
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mailto:safeguarding@johncolet.co.uk
http://www.astra-alliance.com/
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1CRTO7irC-HtFtxYtVOBbgxQzApxWVskx/view?usp=sharing
https://www.gov.uk/apply-for-teacher-training
mailto:hello@astra-alliance.com
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LOCAL UPDATES / EVENTS
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